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R U OK?Day is Thursday 10 September 2020. It’s our national day of 
action when we remind Australians that every day is the day to ask, 
“Are you OK?” if someone in your world is struggling with life’s ups 

and downs. 

'THERE'S MORE TO SAY AFTER R U OK?' 

2020 has been a challenging year for everyone and circumstances 
have made it even more important for us all to stay connected and, 

for those who are able, be willing to support those around us.  

You don’t have to be an expert to keep the conversation going 
when someone says they’re not OK. By knowing what to say you 

can help someone feel supported and access appropriate help long 
before they’re in crisis, which can make a really positive difference 

to their life. 
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Dear parents and members of the school community 

As we come to the end of week 8, congratulations to all our students    
who continue to engage in a range of quality learning opportunities and 
experiences at Orange High School. It is unfortunate that many of the         
co-curricular events of a normal school year continue to be limited in 2020. 
However, staff continue to engage students in positive events as has been 
demonstrated yesterday with R U OK? activities. As our Year 11 students 
embark on end of course exams and our Year 12 students continue to      
prepare for the HSC exams, it is always important that students maintain a 
positive balance of study, exercise and relaxation. 

Staffing 

We have been finalising staffing arrangements for Term 4, 2020 and 2021. 
These include: 

 Deputy Principal (Teaching and Learning)  Alison McLennan 

 Deputy Principal - relieving    Kate Rogan 

 Head Teacher English     Kimberley Scott 

 Head Teacher Wellbeing (Relieving Term 4) Aaron Routh 

 English       Rachael Livingstone 

 English       Natalie Clarke 

 Science       Tom O’Connor 

 Maths       Holly Triggs 

 LAST        Sally Cheetham 

 Special Ed       Alexandra Boog 

Congratulations - Terry Baker 

Terry has been permanently appointed to the position of Deputy Principal 
at Blayney High School. Terry has been instrumental in the development 
of our school for many years as a classroom teacher, Head Teacher        
PDH/PE, HT Teaching and Learning, DP Instructional Leader               
(Aboriginal Students) and relieving Deputy Principal. He has added         
significant value to the lives of our students and staff and contributed to 
the enormous growth of our school. His dedication, enthusiasm,            
commitment and smile will be greatly missed. I know that Terry will add 
tremendous value as the Deputy Principal at Blayney High School and I 
wish Terry every success in the years to come.  
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  Year 12 Formal Assembly 

Although the 2020 Year 12 formal assembly will not have parents in        
attendance, the planning team have come up with some fantastic          
initiatives to make this year’s assembly just as memorable as previous 
years. The assembly will be professionally live streamed and Year 12         
parents will receive an invitation and livestream link in coming weeks.  

Uniform 

As we move closer to Term 4, it is time to start thinking about summer 
uniform. I ask for your support to ensure that your children wear correct 
school uniform every day and students are in full summer uniform from 
day one next term.  Sports uniform is not to be worn to school. Students 
who have sport or PE are to bring their uniform in their bag and get 
changed. A full list of our uniform requirements is located on our school 
website and within this newsletter. I thank you for your support. 

R U OK? 

It has been great to see our students and staff enthusiastically engage in 
R U OK? Day. 2020 has been a challenging year for everyone and                
circumstances have made it even more important to stay connected and 
be willing to support those around us. This years theme ‘There’s more to 
say after R U OK?’ demonstrates the importance of making time to listen, 
encouraging action and checking in. All our staff and our fantastic       
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Social Media 

An email was sent to all parents on Wednesday regarding an                    
inappropriate  social media post. Despite the many positive aspects of  
social media and its ability to allow people to remain connected and  
communicate, the negative interaction between people and the             
opportunity to upload undesirable content continues to be a concern.       
As difficult as it can be, we encourage you to continue to monitor you 
child’s social media interactions. We have had a number of year              
assemblies that have included key points on appropriate social media  
usage including a presentation by our Police Liaison Officer,                     
Jane Heffernan.  

As we lead into the school holidays and our students are enjoying the 
warmer weather, I hope you have a fantastic fortnight. 

Regards 

Andrew Jones 

Principal (Relieving) 



TERM 4 - SUMMER UNIFORM  



UNIFORM PRICE LISTS 



NATALIE CUMBERLAND  

STUDENT SUPPORT OFFICER 

Hello to students, parents/carers and community members of       
Orange High School. It is with great pleasure and much                 

excitement that I introduce myself as the Student Support Officer 
(SSO) of Orange High School. I thought I would send out an          

introduction to outline my background to settle the curiosity about 
“the new worker at the school”. 

I am part of the Wellbeing Team and will be working closely with 
students, staff & the whole school community. I am here to           

advocate and  support the young people of the school, to listen,  
respect and respond to students’ needs, provide support and    

guidance when students struggle and to assist in developing skills to help them prepare for 
their future. 

Over the past 20 years, I have worked in Orange and around the Central West area as a        
Youth Worker, Drug & Alcohol Counsellor/ Educator & Case Worker in youth                             

refuges/accommodation services and drug & alcohol detox/ rehab facilities, the Department 
of Juvenile Justice & NSW Health.   

I am excited about the opportunity to work with the students, staff and community of         
Orange High School for the remainder of 2020 and for many years to come. Together, I am 
sure we will share in many exciting challenges as we continue to ensure the best outcomes 

for the students of the school. 

I look forward to meeting with you all at some time in the future. 



YEAR 9 FOOD TECHNOLOGY 

Year 9 Food Technology students have completed their cake decorating assessment 
during class this week. 

Congratulations to all students for producing some outstanding creations. 
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TREE SPONSORSHIP PROGRAM 

Orange High School in conjunction with Orange City Council are taking on the venture of a 
Tree Sponsorship Program. 

Families will be encouraged to ‘sponsor’ a tree which will be planted at Gosling Creek, to not 
only help our environment but to also create a lasting symbol of the Orange High community 

and family. 
Orange City Council will be supplying the trees and an engraved plaque on a large river stone 

with the family’s details will be placed with the tree as a representation of the family’s         
connection to Orange High School in 2020. 

The sponsorship amount is $50 to cover the plaque and engraving. If you would also be          
interested in making a small contribution to the Orange Secondary Schools Challenge -   

Charity Awareness, please feel free. This is an initiative from the 2020 Prefect body to raise 
money for a chosen charity within our community. This year’s recipient is ‘The Orchard’             

– the Domestic Violence shelter in Orange run through Housing Plus. 
Planting is scheduled to take place in Week 1 Term 4, with orders to be finalised by week 10   

of this term. 
Please find an order sheet attached. This can be filled in and returned to Miss Melanie Hope in 

TAS, or via return email. Payments can also be made over the phone. 
Please contact Melanie Hope (SRC Co-ordinator Rel.) with any queries at                                 

melanie.hope@det.nsw.edu.au  



TERRACYCLE  

Orange High School has enrolled in the TerraCycle Recycling Program. 
It allows for the recycling of everyday items that are not included in our regular fortnightly 

council recycling collection. Items are collected then posted to a state-wide collection point  
to be recycled. 

Please find attached a list of items that are able to be recycled through our school.              
Place the items in the bag provided and return to Miss Hope in the TAS staffroom, or to 

an SRC representative. There is no time limit for the collection of items, however,                     
please encourage family and friends to contribute. 

Our SRC representatives will be responsible for the maintenance of the program. 
Thank you for your contributions!  



BECOME A FOSTER CARER TODAY 

In the follow up to Foster Carer week Anglicare are holding a free online information session 
at 7pm on the 24th September.  

Registration page - https://www.anglicare.com.au/services/out-of-home-care/fcinfosession/  

Facebook event - https://www.facebook.com/events/362809044749606/  

https://www.anglicare.com.au/services/out-of-home-care/fcinfosession
https://www.facebook.com/events/362809044749606


FARM TO ORG. 

Regional Development Australia Central West is excited about launching the Farm 
to Org. project, and invite you to learn more at one of our upcoming morning tea 

events being held in September.    

For further information email: grants@rdacentralwest.org.au  

 

mailto:grants@rdacentralwest.org.au


 




